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To: 	Prime Minister, Nikola Gruevski

Cc: 	Minister of Justice, Mihajlo Manevski
Minister of Labour and Social Policy, Xhelal Bajrami  


Stockholm March 8, 2010


Dear Mr Prime Minister,

On behalf of Civil Rights Defenders (former Swedish Helsinki Committee) I am writing to you concerning the revised proposal for an anti-discrimination law, which your government proposed on January 29, 2010. The decision to propose a revised draft proposal excluding protection based on sexual orientation and gender identity, even though the previous versions did include this, is deeply regretful.

As an organisation working towards protection of fundamental civil and political rights, Civil Rights Defenders urge you and your government to withdraw the law and to include protection based on sexual orientation and gender identity in to the anti-discrimination law. International law, e.g. the United Nations Declaration on Human Rights and the European Convention for the protection of Human Rights, to which Macedonia is state party to, explicitly state that sexual orientation and gender identity are part of the foundation of human rights protection and anti-discrimination principles. The European Charter of Fundamental Rights affirms that human rights are one of the core principles of the European Union and that discrimination on the grounds of sexual orientation is prohibited.

Also, Civil Rights Defenders is of the opinion that the current proposal could be improved in regard to the proposed mechanism for prevention and protection from discrimination. As envisaged in the draft law, the Commission for prevention and protection from discrimination does not have financial and in Montesquieu sense institutional independence due to the lack of separation of powers. 

The law in its current state does not meet European or international human rights standards. As a country aspiring to open accession talks with the European Union the proposed law stands in strong contradiction to this process. Civil Rights Defenders thereby shares the concerns of a coalition of more than 50 NGOs in your country and calls for a withdrawal of the current proposed anti-discrimination law. 



Yours sincerely,



Robert Hårdh
Executive Director
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